Mattersey and Mattersey Thorpe Neighbourhood Plan

Notes from the meeting on 13th December 2016


Chair  : 
Bob Kendall agreed to chair the meeting


Apologies  :       Jezz, Mandy, Rob and Adele

Notes from the last meeting were  agreed, with the students questionnaire being a work in progress.

Present
:
5 residents and 2 Parish Councillors
Review of the Consultation Event on 3rd December at Mattersey Primary School, we would like to thank Paul Higginbottom ( Head Teacher) for agreeing to the school being used for the event and a big thank you to Michelle Tasker (School Manager) and Kate Corcoran (Senior Teacher) for all their help and input on the day.

60 people attended the event, around 15-20 comments forms have been completed so far, discussion took place on how we can reach more people, we will make the form available on our Weebly website, place 10 forms in the Post Office and 10 in the Community House in Mattersey Thorpe and put a notice in the Post Office window. Ask Steve Digby to send the information to his Idle Talk contact list.
Tony and Bob will look at the analysis of the comments forms, all forms to be handed in by 23rd December. 

Selection of comments from the event

‘ Bassetlaw District Council will still do what they want ‘

 ‘ We want a village hall ‘

 ‘ We don’t want any more houses ‘

‘ A landowner said he was upset as he had had no information and his land had been identified ‘

‘ If the school fails we don’t need any more houses ‘

Most people at the event wanted development but felt strongly about the allocation of sites, density of housing and style of housing, and wanted it in keeping with the villages.
Progress of the plan
The group discussed the way forward and timeline for the referendum and what work needs to be done before then.

To contact Helen Metcalfe and ask for a notional time scale and invite her to a meeting in the New Year.

Joelle Davies would like to meet with the group in January.

A date needs to be arranged to meet with Everton’s N. Plan group.

Any other business
None

Date and time of the next meeting
Tuesday 3rd January 2017 7pm in the Church Hall
